
September 2023

Newsletter
09/05   City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
09/05   City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm 
09/12    Development Review Committee 10:00 am 
09/12    Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 pm
09/19    City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
09/19    City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
09/26   Development Review Committee 10:00 am
09/26   Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 pm
10/03    City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
10/03    City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm




Santaquin City public meetings are streamed LIVE on
YouTube at: https://bit.ly/2P7ICfQ

Santaquin City public meeting agendas are posted on
our website and on Facebook:

https://www.santaquin.org/meetings
https://www.facebook.com/santaquincitygovernment

275 W Main Santaquin, UT 84655
801-754-3211  www.santaquin.org

September Meeting Schedule

City Office Closures
The city offices will be closed on Monday, September
4th for Labor Day.

Garbage pick up the week of Labor Day will be delayed
by one day. Monday collection will be on Tuesday, the
5th and Tuesday collection will be on Wednesday, the
6th. Please have cans curbside by 7:00 am.

On Monday, September 11th, the Public Safety and
Court offices are the only offices that will be open. All
offices will be open on Tuesday, September 12th at
9:00 am.  The Utility, Engineering, Community
Development, and Community Services offices will be
located at 110 S Center Street beginning September
12th. Our phone numbers will remain the same for all
departments. The Santaquin Police and Fire
Departments, along with the Justice Court, will remain
at the Public Safety Building located at 275 W Main
Street. 

September Green Waste Disposal Day
Saturday, September 9th will be the next green waste
day at the old city landfill, 1100 W 200 N Santaquin.
Hours of operation are 8 am to 4 pm.

Preparedness Fair

Join Us for the Open House

Ceremony at 10:00 am 

New City Hall Open House



Congratulations to Giselle Nelson for winning July's
Hidden Picture Contest!

September 2023

Volunteer of the Month

For information on entering the monthly
contest you can visit: https://bit.ly/3NBNjum 

Scott Davis is the winner of July's photo
contest. He captured the beauty of our city
cemetery perfectly. Congratulations, Scott!

Photo Contest Winner

If you spot the hidden books like those on the right in
this newsletter, email: kmortensen@santaquin.org or
bshupe@santaquin.org with the location and your
contact information by 9/30/2023 to be entered in a
random drawing for a prize. 

Hidden Picture Contest

Chad Holman is our
September 2023
Volunteer of the Month 
and was nominated
by our Community

Chad has lived in Santaquin his entire life. He is the son of Doug and Cathi Holman. He is the assistant
manager at Classic Car Wash in Santaquin and loves working with his boss, BreAnna Nixon. Chad enjoys
hanging out with his friends, riding his bike to Payson, and hiking. His best friend is Kathy Hanson, and he
enjoys helping her in her yard. When asked if he would accept this recognition, he happily stated, “This is
the best thing that has ever happened to me. I would be happy to accept.”

Chad will be recognized at the Santaquin City Council meeting on September 5th at 7 pm.
Thank you, Chad, for all the years of dedicated volunteer service you have given our community. You are
appreciated and loved.

In My Own Words | Looking Forward With Hope  
I’m writing this as Orchard Days is just starting up. What a great time of the year for the
community to come together and celebrate Santaquin. I look forward to this coming
week and enjoying all of the activities with everyone in town. As you attended all of the
events, you likely noticed City Staff around wearing their patented red Orchard Days
shirts. As you have opportunity to cross paths with City Staff, please thank them for their
work.  We couldn’t accomplish all that is needed without them.




Services Department. John Bradley, our Community Services Director,
stated,  “Chad loves to be active in the community and can often be
seen riding his bicycle around town. He has volunteered with the
Recreation Department for over seven years. He’s helped with the
Easter Egg Hunt, Orchard Days Family Night, and recently with
Adaptive Tball. He has also helped move bleachers for the
department and worked on Prospector View Park and Trailhead. Chad
is known for his smiling face and his willingness to help out where
possible. The Santaquin Community Services Department staff are all
very pleased to recognize Chad at this time.”

Once Orchard Days has finished up, I’m sure everyone in town will start noticing the
signs, fliers, posters, even door hangers all over town. That’s right, this year is an 

election year for Santaquin. We have three open seats on the Council this year, and 6 candidates
trying to fill them. Having gotten to know each of the candidates a little bit, I’m sure we’ll see very
civil campaigns based on what they believe they can do to help Santaquin be the best we can be. I
urge everyone to research the candidates and attend the Meet the Candidates night where we can
hear directly from them and help us all make the most informed decision on Election Day.



September 2023
Mayor Dan Olson

Mayor's Message | September Newsletter

Councilman, Jeff Siddoway.

One last thing. Over the past few months, I’ve been trying to work with UTA to expand their route that runs
down Main Street to include a stop or two in Summit Ridge, and perhaps a stop or two on Highland Drive. I
have tried to focus on this as I have received multiple requests from residents asking for such a service.
UTA would like to expand the route, but repeatedly remind me that the cost to do so is significant. Perhaps
they are not yet confident that the bus would carry enough passengers to warrant the additional costs. I
would urge any residents who would appreciate and use a UTA bus in Summit Ridge and/or the East
Bench, to please contact UTA and let them know that you would utilize that service.

Good things are happening in town, and great things are always in the pipeline. As I look toward the future
of Santaquin, I am always filled with hope that we, as a community, will repeatedly make the best of any
situation that comes to us.

During our recent Orchard Days celebration, I had memories of my youth come
back to me. The parade down Main Street with a few hundred people strung along
the way, what seemed like real covered wagons, the White Pine Riding Club, the Lou
Melendez carnival set up on 100 South from Center Street to 100 West, the rodeo at
the arena, which was then west of Santaquin Elementary at about 500 West, and
more. The rodeo back then had wooden bleachers that accommodated most, and
the rest would drive their private cars to the arena fence and honk for the
successful riders and ropers.

Times have certainly changed, and with the change, it has made the depth of the celebration a fulfilling
experience.  Orchard Days had us celebrating the patriotism of Council Member Art Adcock, which was
so well deserved, Shayne and Annette Bott as Grand Marshalls, multiple nights of rodeos, fireworks, a
grand parade that was filled with vendors, businesses, and surrounding cities entries. Orchard Days
also brought the addition of an incredible museum experience, an art show, another fantastic car show,
kids parade, the biggest Little Buck-a-Roo rodeo around, as well as games in the park, movies,
pickleball and more to come in the future. (I know I have forgotten something and apologize for
anything I may have missed.  But what a week!)

Our City crews put in so much time this year.  I thank them for the extra effort in
making everything work so well.  Even the new arena gateway arch and sign,
which was made possible by a large donation, stood over the south arena
entrance to welcome everyone to the rodeo.  I thank the many volunteers who
made so many of our events happen.  Thank you to those who put their heart
and soul into making the experience burn into the minds of our youth of 2023. I
am sure our youth will remember these events 60+ years from now as I have 

Our time during the celebration this year was well spent. I am confident that we made our city and our
friendships stronger. So many businesses gave an extra amount to really make this year’s celebration a
success. These, along with the volunteer hours, will go down as one of the most successful experiences
we can celebrate as a city.

I look forward to another great year ahead with new royalty coming soon. Thanks to those that served
our city so beautifully. I thank all of the residents and visitors that came and enjoyed the celebration. Our
combined success all hinges on our relationships and love of and for the community and for each other.
Without the entire community, there would be a loss.  

done this past celebration.
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Scan to get the app for access to Community Services news, events,
activities, etc.

Santaquin Community Services FREE Phone App

On August 1, 2023, the Santaquin City Council passed its FY2023-2024 Budget. You are
welcome to review the budget and the priorities of the city during the upcoming year by
going to www.santaquin.org under the Government tab and select Budget. The approved
budgeted transfers are listed below. For any questions, please contact our City Finance
Director, Shannon Hoffman at shoffman@santaquin.org or (801) 754-3211 ext 203.


